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Mr. Chairman,  
 
7. The Secretary-General has indicated in his report that the relationship agreement between 
the United Nations and the United Nations Foundation is being reviewed to ensure that it is 
updated to reflect the evolution of the Foundation’s collaboration with the United Nations.  
 
8. In this regard, the Group of 77 and China is of the strong view that recognition of 
national leadership and ownership of development strategies should be a guiding principle of UN 
operational activities. Partnerships, we believe should also be framed and premised on this 
principle. They should complement rather than overtake or supersede the national development 
endeavours aimed at achieving objectives and goals of national development strategies. 
 
Mr. Chairman,  
 
9. We believe that the new initiatives in general and partnerships in particular, should not 
lead to weakening of the regulatory role of the state and intergovernmental bodies. Importantly, 
the intergovernmental nature of the United Nations, and the central role and responsibility of 
Governments in national and international policymaking must be maintained. 
 
10. In conclusion, the Group of 77 and China would like to stress that the partnerships should 
be governed and built around the purposes and principles of UN Charter and that there is greater 
transparency and accountability in their work.   
 
I thank you.  


